

Source: The Straits Times, pA6 & pA7

Date: 6 October 2019

Ultimate gift to medicine

They have died. But their bodies remain intact for up to three more years in the service of science. Over the course of almost a year, Sunday Times journalist Calvin Yang and photojournalists Kua Chee Siong and Mark Cheong documented the journey of these medical cadavers.

Serving others,

COLIN CHOO KWOK LEONG

top officer cadets, and later rose to the rank of Lieutenant-

Colonel as a reservist.

He died of prostate cancer
last Christmas eve, at the age

of 75.

"He strongly believed that once a person dies, the cadaver

commanding officer and they were his cadets. But in his final days, his thunderous voice was

body donations, but with the little time he had, he could only start with himself," said Ms Choo, the eldest child. At least five family members, including all three children, his son-in-law and sister, have since pledged their bodies. "Such is the infectious na-

ture of our dear old man," said Ms Choo, a project consultant, admitting that she is unsure how the donated bodies would

are expecting a pristine body to return. I would rather those mistakes now, on dad's body, than in a real patient scenario."

RAMESHCHANDRA
RANCHODAS
The 87-year-old, who died on
March 8 last year, believed in
education, said his son, Mr Rajesh Shah.
At the age of 17, Mr
Rameshchandra, the eldest son

rames nchandra, the eldest son of 10 children, was pulled out of college in his first week and ar-rived here from India to work. It included hawking watches, clothes and cameras as a sales-

money back, "so that all the others could get educated", said Mr Rajesh, 55, an interior designer. To make a better life here, the father of three put himself through accountancy night classes, worked his way up from an accountant to the general manager of a fan manugeneral manager of a fan manu-facturer, and later started his







mentors chirpily. Others converse with them as if they were still living.
"Sir, I am going to stitch up your right foot," a student was overheard saying to her silent mentor before holding back the skin with a pair of forceps in one hand and using the other to patch up the opening.
Since last year, students are required to suture the incisions they have made on the donated bodies

quired to suture the incisions they have made on the donated bodies, said Prof Ng. "It is their first exposure to suturing, which is very important for future doctors," They are not the only ones to benefit from donated cadavers. Since 2017, trainee surgeons have been able to operate on them in surrect a simulative, work-first. "?".

gical simulation workshops. They work with "fresh" cadavers – or un-embalmed bodies. A workshop for plastic, recon-

embaimed bodies.

A workshop for plastic, reconstructive and aesthetic surgery residents was ongoing when ST visited on the morning of Aug. 2. One resident of the supervision of a content of the supervision of a female cadaver to create a flap used for large nasal defects. The doctors proceeded to work on other body parts during the full-day session.

Dr Chance Goh, 31, a senior residentat the National University Hospital's division of plastic, reconstructive and aesthetic surgery, said cadavers offer doctors opportunities to fine—tune their surgical approaches on various body parts, including the head and limbs. Such workshops are precious. Through these practices, we become more competent at what wedo."

DONTLONG BACK'

'DON'T LOOK BACK'

they share reflections, read poems and perform songs to remember the sacrifices of the silent mentors and show gratitude to their families, who are also invited. The silent mentors do not reside in the school forever. Donated cadavers are used for up to three years, after which they will be cremated. For many, the ashes are then scattered at sea. On the morning of Aug 3, the ashes of 16 silent mentors a wrapped in a white cloth so wrapped in a white cloth as wrapped in a white cloth as the silent mentors.